CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held at Tretower Village Hall on 17th September 2015 at 1900hrs.
Present were Vice Chairman Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting, Cllrs Mrs JE Block, Mrs DWV Cracroft, T Sinnett, RDH Jackson, S McLennan, AA Harries and the Clerk – RAB Doak.  
Apologies   There were apologies from Cllrs Mrs C Morfett, Mrs K West and FJ Morgan.
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting declared an interest in item 1 on the planning agenda. 
Planning
1.Planning Application 15/12545/REM – 21/08/2015 – “Approval of the details of the layout, scale, appearance, access and landscaping (13/09596/OUT) for two residential units” at Land Adjoining St John’s Close, Tretower, Crickhowell. The Clerk read out the letter sent to BBNPA on 06/09/2015 with the Council’s comments. He also read out the letter sent to the Head of Housing at PCC on 06/09/2015 which was acknowledged on 08/09/2015. BBNPA Letter 10/09/2015 had details of amended plans / details for this application with plan NP1v2 enclosed. The Clerk was to reply with the Council’s comments by 01/10/2015.
2.Planning Applications – 15/12632/LBC & 15/12631/FUL – 04/09/2015 – “Renovation of attic rooms, replacement windows, conversion of outbuilding to garden room” at Middle Gaer, Cwmdu. The Clerk was to reply with the Council’s comments by 25/09/2015.

3.Planning Application – 15/12654/FUL – 07/09/2015 – “Domestic garage extension to existing house and new boundary wall” at Site within the boundary of house at Bryn Garage Site, Pont Blaenau, Cwmdu. This application was in the Talgarth area and the Clerk was to inform BBNPA and forward it on to the Talgarth Town Clerk.

4.Planning Application – 15/12648/FUL – 15/09/2015 – “Proposed extension to the existing agricultural building” at Land Near Rhyd-Fawr Farm, Cwmdu. The Clerk was to reply with the Council’s comments by 06/10/2015.
Five Councils Liaison Meeting / Nat West Closure. 

There was an email from CCllr Mrs K Silk and another one from the Vale of Grwyney Community Council Chairman informing the Council about the plans by Nat West to close their Branch in Crickhowell in November. There was a suggestion to have a Five Councils Meeting with Nat West Officials before the planned meeting on 3rd November 2015. There were several emails from the other Council Clerks including a request from the VoG CC Clerk to the Town Council Clerk to host the meeting. Nat West have suggested the evening of Tuesday 6th October 2015. The Clerk would inform the Councillors when more details were known.
Meeting Closed at 1945hrs. 
